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Branch joins with parents in campaign to save learning support staff in schools

Aberdeenshire UNISON has joined forces with parents to convince Aberdeenshire councillors not to cut learning support for our most vulnerable children.

Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair said "Our members warn us that if the council slashes the numbers of learning support staff over the next two years as planned, then a great many children with disabilities and other additional needs will not get the support they need in the classroom, and all pupils will suffer as a result. 

Susan Kennedy, Branch Equalities Officer and herself a Support for Learning Auxiliary, added, “Aberdeenshire has a proud record of inclusion in its schools, but it relies on the work of learning support staff to support children with a range of learning, care and medical needs to get the most from their education.”

"The council has not consulted with parents on the effect that these massive cuts in learning support will have on our children's education, nor have they given UNISON sight of the Equality Impact Assessment that they are required to do by law. 

 “Parents are now starting to appreciate the huge impact these cuts will have on the education of our most vulnerable children, and the knock on effect for other pupils, and have begun to challenge the Council on its decision to cut learning support.”

The branch has joined with parents to set up an e-petition calling on councillors to rethink their decision to slash classroom support and to properly consult with parents.  They are encouraging members, parents, families and friends to sign up to the campaign.

Parent Yvette MacDonald has also begun a Facebook campaign. She said, "No one appreciates more than parents the importance of learning support in schools, not just for pupils with additional support needs but for all pupils. There is a lot of support for this campaign amongst other parents, and we are encouraging them, their family and friends to write to their councillors to ask them why this decision has been made and why parents have not been consulted.”

The Branch has produced leaflets for members, parents and supporters to hand out at the school gates encouraging parents, their families and their friends to support the campaign and to ask councilors to rethink their decision.
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For more information contact:

Kate Ramsden, Aberdeenshire UNISON Branch Chair 07767 027722

Susan Kennedy, Aberdeenshire UNISON Equalities Officer 07725 570325

Yvette MacDonald, Parent 07801 552525

For further information go to http://www.aberdeenshireunison.com/index.html
